# MINUTES CITY OF FALLON 55 West Williams Avenue Fallon, Nevada November 1, 2021

The Honorable City Council met in a regularly scheduled meeting on the above date in the Council Chambers, 55 West Williams Avenue, Fallon, Nevada.

#### **Present:**

Mayor Ken Tedford
City Councilwoman Kelly Frost
City Councilwoman Karla Kent
City Attorney Michael Mackedon
Chief of Staff Bob Erickson
Deputy City Attorney Trent deBraga
Public Works Director Brian Byrd
City Engineer Derek Zimney
Captain Kris Alexander
City Clerk Treasurer Sean Richardson

Deputy City Clerk Michael O'Neill

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Tedford at 9:00 a.m.

Mayor Tedford led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Tedford inquired if the agenda had been posted in compliance with NRS requirements.

City Clerk Sean Richardson advised that the agenda was posted in compliance with the NRS requirements.

# **Public Comments**

Mayor Tedford inquired if there were any public comments. He noted that comments are to be general in nature, not relative to any agenda items. No action may be taken on a matter raised under this item until the matter has been specifically included on an agenda as an item upon which action will be taken.

No comments were noted.

## **Approval of Warrants**

- A) Accounts Payable
- B) Payroll
- C) Customer Deposit

Councilwoman Kent motioned to approve the accounts payable, payroll and customer

deposit warrants; seconded by Councilwoman Frost and approved with a 2-0 vote by the Council.

Mayor Tedford stated that he wanted the record to reflect Councilman Richardson's absence.

# Presentation of Proclamation for No-Shave November 2021 to support cancer research, awareness, and treatment.

Mayor Tedford stated that he really enjoys doing this proclamation each year. I started doing this when Governor Guinn was diagnosed with prostate cancer, and we have done it every year in November. We have expanded it because we realized that, with the help of my friend Steve Ranson, Prostate Cancer Month is really in September. We have expanded this, and as you know, breast cancer and prostate cancer are 2 things I always like to get out front and center, along with pancreatic cancer. We have expanded this over the years to help make everyone aware of the different types of cancer that we should be aware of and be encouraging people to do preventive screenings and consulting with physicians. I would like to read this into the record. The proclamation reads:

WHEREAS, during the month of November we commend the courage of those who are battling cancer and remember all whose lives

have been taken from us by this horrible disease; and

**WHEREAS**, we applaud the nearly 17 million cancer survivors in the United States who show us that victory over cancer is possible; and

WHEREAS, we extend our appreciation to the healthcare professionals, scientists and researchers who have committed their work to

finding a cure for cancer; and

WHEREAS, cancer remains the second-leading cause of death in the United

States; and

WHEREAS, thanks to early detection, preventive measures and medical

innovation, survival rates for the most common types of cancer – lung, colorectal, breast and prostate – have vastly improved, providing much-needed hope to millions of cancer patients and

their families nationwide; and

WHEREAS, preventive screenings, consulting your physician when detecting

abnormalities and awareness of family history can be the

difference between life and death; and

WHEREAS, it is critical that we see our doctors or healthcare providers

regularly and stick to a healthy diet and routine physical activity;

and

WHEREAS, the City of Fallon, the Mayor and the City Council have indicated

a desire to help support research, awareness, and treatment of

cancer by promoting a program entitled No-Shave November.

**NOW, THEREFORE,** I, Ken Tedford, Mayor of the City of Fallon, Nevada, do hereby proclaim November 2021 as:

#### **NO-SHAVE NOVEMBER**

and by this action, let it be known that the City of Fallon, the Mayor and the City Council support research, awareness, and treatment of cancer.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the official seal of the City of Fallon this 1<sup>st</sup> day of November 2021. We will take a picture with the Council and this proclamation.

Consideration and possible approval, subject to certain conditions, of an application by Celestia Blakey for a retail liquor license for Dandelion Express LLC to be located at 741 South Taylor Street.

Sean Richardson stated that Celestia Blakey, owner of Dandelion Express LLC, has made an application for a retail liquor license for Dandelion Express LLC, to be located at 741 South Taylor Street. A retail liquor license is a privileged license that allows the licensee to sell alcoholic beverages from a fixed and definite place of business for consumption off the premises only. The application has been reviewed by Captain Ron Wenger, Deputy City Clerk Elsie Lee, City Engineer Derek Zimney, and City Attorney Trent deBraga and has been recommended for approval, subject to certain conditions.

Mayor Tedford inquired if the Council had any questions.

Councilwoman Kent asked Celeste if she was just going to have refrigerators there for the liquor to be sold out of, much like a store. Would the customers purchase there and consume at their home, or elsewhere?

Celeste Blakey stated that she won't have any in stock on the premises. I only get a couple of requests a month. Maybe to be able to deliver a bottle with flowers to a home. I want to do it legally and the correct way. So, I usually would just go pick up whatever they told me that they wanted and be able to deliver it. I need to make sure that I am square with you guys first.

Mayor Tedford inquired if there were any further questions.

No further questions were noted. Mayor Tedford thanked Celeste.

Mayor Tedford inquired if there were any public comments.

No comments were noted.

Councilwoman Frost motioned to approve the application by Celestia Blakey for a retail liquor license for Dandelion Express LLC to be located at 741 South Taylor Street; seconded by Councilwoman Kent and approved with a 2-0 vote by the Council.

Mayor Tedford thanked Celeste and wished her luck. Thank you for your patience while we worked out how to do this.

#### **Public Comments**

Mayor Tedford inquired if there were any public comments. He noted that comments are to be general in nature, not relative to any agenda items. No action may be taken on a matter raised under this item until the matter has been specifically included on an agenda as an item

upon which action will be taken.

No comments were noted.

## **Council and Staff Reports**

Mayor Tedford inquired if there were any Council or staff reports.

Councilwoman Frost thanked the Police Department for escorting the tennis team off to their State Championship. I know that they really appreciated that and if you would pass along my thanks, I would really appreciate it.

No further comments were noted.

#### **Executive Session**

Mayor Tedford tabled the executive session, as it was not needed at this time.

# Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Council, Mayor Tedford adjourned the meeting at 9:12 a.m.

Mayor Ken Tedford

Attest:

Sean C. Richardson, City Clerk-Treasurer